San Francisco HIV Prevention Planning Council (HPPC)

Co-Chairs Report

January 14, 2010
Announcements:

2010 HIV Prevention Plan:  The 2010 Plan is scheduled to be released to the Council at the February 11, 2010 meeting.

Acknowledgment:  Israel Nieves-Rivera will be ending his second term as governmental co-chair of the Urban Coalition for HIV/AIDS Prevention Services (UCHAPS). He has served as Co-chair from 2006-2009. The HPPC co-chairs would like to acknowledge and congratulate Israel on all of his accomplishments during his time as UCHAPS co-chair.  The UCHAPS meeting held Nov. 1-2, 2009 in San Francisco was the last meeting that Israel would facilitate as co-chair.  During that meeting he received an award on behalf of all of the UCHAPS members.  A five page handout highlighting all of his achievements was distributed to the members.  We are proud that Israel represented San Francisco and set a new standard for governmental co-chairs. If interested in seeing the handout of accomplishments, please contact Isela González or Ben Hayes.
Annual Joint Council Meeting:  The HIV Prevention Planning Council (HPPC) Co-chairs met with the HIV Health Services Planning Council (HHSPC) Co-chairs to begin discussion of the annual joint meeting for 2010.  Each year we have a joint Council meeting that alternates between the HPPC's 2nd Thursday schedule and the HHSPC 's 4th Monday schedule.  The joint meeting in 2010 will be on the HHSPC schedule which is the 4th Monday of the month, from 4:30-7:30 pm.

The date selected for the joint meeting is Monday May 24th.  We are still trying to determine the final time of the meeting because we are trying to find something that accommodates both Councils, (it will be a 3 hr block between 3:00-7:30).  Please note that this is a required meeting, and an absence will count towards attendance.

If you have any questions, please contact Betty or Eileen.
Attendance Policy:  The HIV Prevention Section (HPS) is committed to ensuring that all HPPC members and Community Committee members clearly understand the attendance policy so that it may be simple to adhere to as well as applied fairly to everyone in the same way.  The policy is reviewed at new member orientation, and is distributed to returning members at the beginning of each council year.  Members will receive a copy of the attendance policy at the January 14th meeting.  Betty will send out a monthly report to keep members informed about their total absences.  If you have any questions, please contact Betty Chan Lew at 554-9492. 

Call for Nominations:  At – Large Steering Committee Member:  The Steering Committee will be calling for nominations for an At-large member to the Steering Committee in February 2010.  An election will take place at the February 11th HPPC meeting.  At-large members are HPPC members and are not chairs or co-chairs of their committee.  At-large members are regular members of the Steering Committee with voting responsibilities.  If you are interested, or if you would like to nominate someone, please contact Betty Chan Lew.  Any nominee that accepts the nomination must submit a statement of intent by February 9th at 5:00 PM.  The statement of intent should include what you would contribute to Steering if you were an At-Large member and why in a brief two paragraph format.
The At-large seat is a two year term.  The seat currently filled by John Newmeyer is up for election.  The term for this seat is February 1, 2010 - January 31, 2012.  Attached are two pages from the Policies & Procedures manual 1) the job description and 2) the composition and roles for the Steering Committee.

If you have any questions about this position, please contact Eileen Loughran at eileen.loughran@sfdph.org.

Minutes:  Starting in January 2010, the minutes for the full Council and the Steering committee meetings will be taken by a note taker subcontracted through Harder & Co.  The note takers will be taking “action minutes” for Steering and the full Council.  If you have any questions please contact Eileen Loughran at eileen.loughran@sfdph.org.
Microphone:  The Co-chairs have discussed the use of the microphone, and have decided that the microphone must remain off during breaks at the Council meetings.  If you have any questions, please contact Eileen at eileen.loughran@sfdph.org
Process Evaluation in 2010:  The HPS evaluation team will continue to handle the committee and steering evaluations in 2010.  With the transition of Kathleen, and the Community Health Studies group, the Harder & Company evaluation team will build on the existing process by collecting process evaluation data through the HPPC full council survey.  The evaluators will provide support to the co-chairs on a quarterly basis.  If you have any questions, please contact Eileen at Eileen.loughran@sfdph.org. 
Reminder:  Please remember to clean up the area around your seats.  There are recycling bins for soda cans and paper products available by the kitchen.
Resignations:  Luke Woodward has resigned from the Council in order to concentrate on his educational goals.  Luke has been on the Council for three years. He was an active member on the Strategies, Interventions, & Evaluation (SIE) Committee for two years, and prior to that he served on the Substance Use Issues and Structural Solutions (SUISS) committee in 2007.  We wish him all the best in his future endeavors.
Tatiana Molinar has resigned from the Council.  She was a very active member on the 2009 Membership/Community Liaison Committee.  Tatiana has been accepted to Nursing school in Long Beach.  We wish her the best in her future endeavors.

Rules of Respectful Engagement:  The Rules of Respectful Engagement are posted on the wall.  Please note that these Rules apply to members, guests, staff, and public. 
Update on City, State, and Federal issues:
City: Mayor’s Hep C Task Force:  The Mayor's Hepatitis C Task Force had its first official meeting in November and is continuing to meet the second Monday of each month, from 5:30-7:30pm at 25 Van Ness Ave., Suite 330A. Task Force members have elected two community co-chairs, Randy Allgaier and Dominique Leslie, and one DPH co-chair, Emalie Huriaux.  In addition, Yvonne Frazier was elected Task Force secretary and Robin Roth and Rodney McClain were elected as at-large members of the Steering Committee.  Task Force members have approved the following committees, in addition to the Steering Committee:  Care & Treatment; Research; Prevention, Education & Testing; Community Awareness; and Public Policy. Committee co-chairs, meeting dates, times and locations are TBD.  For more information on the Task Force or to find out when and where committees are meeting, contact Yvonne Frazier at yvonne_frazier@sbcglobal.net or (415) 440-4305.
State:  On Friday, January 8, 2010, Governor Schwarzenegger released the 2010-2011 state budget.  The State Office of AIDS has informed us that the Governor's budget does not include any changes in current prevention funding.  With regard to care, 87.5 million in general fund will backfill the projected ADAP unmet need. However, because this backfill still leaves ADAP short, county jails will no longer receive ADAP funds, representing a cut of approximately 9.5 million in ADAP funding in the state.
Federal: As part of the Comprehensive HIV Prevention Plan, the HPPC identified two examples of potential structural changes that correspond to the highlighted strategies for HIV prevention.  These examples were:
· Remove federal ban on funding syringe programs
· Repeal the federal ban on travel and immigration for people living with HIV

We are pleased to inform you that as of 2010, both federal policies have been lifted.  On December 12, 2010 the President signed into law the “minibus” appropriations that included the end of the ban on the use of federal funding for syringe access.  This policy goes into affect with 2010 appropriations funding and the health department is working with CDC to discuss issues of how this policy will impact the delivery of services.
On January 4, 2009, the final repeal of the HIV travel and immigration ban went into effect.  This amended the Immigration and Naturalization Act, striking the provision that renders individuals with HIV inadmissible to the United States.  Symbolically, the rule will help reduce HIV-related stigma, and bring the United States into compliance with international health policies regarding HIV immigration and travel. HIV will be taken off the list of “communicable diseases” that would normally bar entry without a waiver. HIV-positive non-citizens will no longer have to submit to an HIV test when applying for an American visa.  Applicants will still need to undergo a visa-related medical examination, but it will not include an HIV test, decreasing the costs of visa related medical examinations. In addition, HIV-positive non-citizens applying for entry or adjustment will no longer have to file for a waiver of inadmissibility, which costs a $545.

Committee Updates:
Bylaws, Policies & Procedures Committee:  The committee met on January 7.  At this first meeting, the group covered business items and developed a draft work plan for the year. The Committee has elected Yavantè Thomas-Guess and Weihaur Lau as Co-chairs.  The regular meeting schedule is the 3rd Wednesday of the month from 3-5 pm. The next meeting is scheduled for Wednesday, February 17, from 3-5 pm in room 330B.
Community Engagement & Education Committee:  The committee has scheduled its first official meeting for Wednesday January 27, 2010 from 3:00-5:00PM at 25 Van Ness Avenue, Suite 330B. Committee members include: Pedro Arista, Jackson Bowman, Mike Cooley, Charles Fann, Gabriel Galindo, Ben Hayes, Niko Kowell, and Desmond Miller. HPS support will be provided by Michael Paquette, Oscar Macias, and Tracey Packer.     
Membership Committee:  The committee met on Tuesday January 12, from 3-4:30 PM.  At this first meeting, the group reviewed a timeline for their work.  The committee also discussed doing an opening or closing activity at the March Council meeting.  The committee elected Pablo Campos and Montica Levy as the Co-Chairs.  The regular meeting schedule is the 2nd Tuesday of the month, from 3-4:30 pm.  The next meeting is scheduled for Tuesday, February 9th from 3-4:30 pm.
Points of Integration between Prevention and Care (POI):  This committee met on January 4, from 3-5 pm.  The group elected Joe Ramirez-Forcier (HPPC) and Catherine Newell (HSPC) as Co-chairs.  This committee will meet the first Monday of the month from 2-4 PM.  The POI committee will focus on the following topics:  Substance Use/Mental Health Issues, Viral Load, Barriers to Treatment, and PrEp.  The committee will also provide input into the work of the PwP Best Practices re:  Substance Use working group.  The next meeting is scheduled for February 1st, from 2-4 PM.
There were no 3x5 cards with Comments/Questions from December 10, 2009 meeting.
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